
From: Mark Willis <willisforhouse@gmail.com>
To: Mottel, HaleyHaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov
CC: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 9/15/2014 7:01:41 PM
Subject: Re: Delegation Notice

Thank you. I will be there. Tracy's family is well connected to BJU and I have lots of BJU 
constituents.

The letter for Ft. Inn Elem was great. Event was big. There are 750 students and it was there 75th 
anniversary I thought that was neat! Thank you very much for getting it for me.

Hope all is well with y'all.

Mark

Sent from my iPhone

On Sep 15, 2014, at 5:43 PM, "Mottel, Haley" <HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Please let me know if you have any questions about the notice below.

Friday, September 19, 10:00 AM: Gov. Haley will speak at the Bob Jones University President's investiture 
service, Founder's Memorial Amphitorium, Bob Jones University campus, 1700 Wade Hampton Boulevard, 
Greenville, S.C.

Thank you,
Haley

Haley Mottel
Legislative Liaison
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
Office: (803) 734-0082
Mobile: (803) 240-1512
HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov
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